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MINUTES 
HAZLETON CITY COUNCIL 

WORK SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 12, 2019 

 
 

Council met for a work session on Wednesday, June 12, 2019 in Council Chambers. The work session 
began at 6:45 p.m.  
 
In attendance were City Council President Bob Gavio, Vice-President Allison Barletta, Jean Mope, 
Anthony Colombo, and James Perry. 
 

Dan Lynch, city administrator, handed out the City of Hazleton’s Capital Budget for years 2020-2024. 
He stated all the departments on the sheet have listed their needs.  He said the amounts are spread over 
a five-year period.   
 
The Department of Public Works has requested a Vactor for storm water needs.  Also, a F-350 Pick-up 
truck with a plow and a small salt spreader.  Also, lawn equipment, two tractors 4 w/w 4 small push 
mowers, a plasma welder, scanner, 18K 1B 2 Post Lift, 3 Freightliner Plows Plow Spreader, Durapatcher, 
2nd Salt Shed, 3 Back Garage Doors, and 2 F-550 Dump with plows.   
 
The Fire Department is requesting to replace a 1987 Mack Pumper, replace a 1995 102’ KME Ladder, 
replace a 2002 KME Pumper, a 10-year lease of all three pieces, and a 15-year lease of all three pieces.  
 
The Police Department is requesting a Fleet Replacement Lease of 4 vehicles with 4-year intervals.   
 
City Hall needs IT refinements and upgrades.   
 
The five-year total for all is $2,628,657. 
 
Mr. Lynch stated the collection value of 1 mill is $871,967.   
 
Mayor Cusat stated some parts for the freightliners, requested by the Department of Public Works 
Department, are hard to find. 
 
Mayor Cusat said all handicapped spots, in the City, need to be evaluated and located.  He said there are 
potential clients moving into the downtown district. 
 
Mayor Cusat stated the City needs to measure certain streets.  He said Chestnut Street needs to have a 
parking study done to determine if this street is wide enough.     
 
Mayor Cusat said the City receives $40.00/month, per resident, who have permit parking.   
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 


